NCATE Executive Steering Committee

October 6, 2009
3:00pm – 4:30pm

NB:  This meeting will take place in Room 309 Sperry
MINUTES
Members Present:  M. Barduhn, D. Farnsworth, M. Canfield, M. Goodwin, A. Berg, J. Bailey, R. Janke, J. Mosher, C. VanDerKarr, S. Cohen, S. Cunningham, B. Mattingly, M. Prus, J. Cottone

Guests:  H. Ruoff, L. Leonard

I.  Accept Agenda:  Agenda accepted without modification.
II. Approve Minutes:  September 29, 2009:  Minutes approved with modification to sub-committee report section, Standard 2 subcommittee meets at 3:00pm, not 2pm as stated in minutes.
III. Old Business:  
M. Barduhn updated the committee on the need to let D. Farnsworth know once standards sub-committee membership is finalized so that environmental scan documents can be updated.  Hailey Ruoff gave the group an update on the myRedDragon features and functionality.  The NCATE Executive Steering Committee Group within myRedDragon is where all documents, agendas, meeting minutes and links to the NCATE website and other necessary links will be exclusively accessed in the very near future (Currently all agendas and meeting minutes are disseminated via listserv.).  M. Barduhn also discussed the fact that our collective workload is escalating and will be during the next year.  If there are members whose circumstances have changed since their original appointment to the committees and/or whose time constraints may preclude their leadership or participation, please have a discussion with her.  Marley felt that it was important to let everyone know that we will be seeing a significant increase in committee-related activity as we approach the deadline for SPA Report submissions and wanted to provide an opt out for those of us who may not be comfortable with the level of commitment required.
IV. New Business:
a. Electronic Exhibits and NCATE Technology Group Demonstrations of four available formats under consideration for use in the upcoming Institutional Reaccreditation BOE Visit.  The four formats were On-Base, HTML, e-learning, and myRedDragon Groups.
JoEllen Bailey explained the characteristics contained in the group matrix (attached)that we would use to appraise the effectiveness of each format.  Before we began the demonstrations , however,  one of the formats, OnBase, was deleted from consideration, as it would not meet the needs of the organization for off-campus access.  This format is also not compatible with apple.  Marley explained to the group that all of the formats have already been reviewed by the Institutional Orientation Work Group and based on their feedback the OnBase format was removed.  It was also reported that the consensus of the IO work Group was that HTML provided not only the most pleasing but also the easiest format to work with while uploading, mapping content, architecturally, and for familiarity by the potential BOE.
Each of the formats was demonstrated for the steering committee, noting particular issues/challenges that may be associated with use.

Upon completion of the demos each format was discussed with most committee members leaning toward the HTML format.  Loren Leonard suggested (and Hailey Ruoff concurred) that we conduct a pilot to determine user friendliness and access, as these are the critical issue for the BOE.  There was also considerable discussion and concern about the following issues:

What training might be required to navigate the electronic exhibit room?

What NCATE technology is available to the BOE?  

Are they provided with chat and/or other communication features by NCATE?

Are we required to provide them with technology at their hotel? 

Do we need to provide them with laptops? 

Amy Berg indicated that Information Resources can support whatever format we select at whatever level of support is required.  Carol VanDerKarr asked if Tracy Rammacher is involved in any of the NCATE committees.  She felt that she would be an asset, particularly in determining publications and electronic media that need to be developed.
It was decided that we would explore the answers to some of the questions that arose as a result of our conversation in order to make a better informed decision with regard to the appropriate format for the institution to use in displaying our electronic exhibits, navigating the site with ease and facility, limiting format specific issues/challenges, and providing the most appealing appearance to the public and to the NCATE Board of Examiners.  

On behalf of the NCATE Executive Steering Committee Marley Barduhn thanked the presenters (Loren Leonard, James Durr, and Hailey Ruoff for their outstanding efforts in preparing and delivering their demonstrations of the formats. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:28 pm.

Next meeting scheduled for 10/13/09 from 3:30pm to 4:30pm in B-1, Studio West

